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The aspiration of spiritual direction is to nurture one’s awareness of the motions of the Divine in one’s life, and in the greater world.  A spiritual director meets with a seeker to explore, together, the unfolding of Holy Presence in the seeker’s life.  Specifically, spiritual direction usually consists of a one-to-one meeting that can involve (but is not limited to) a time of centering/gathering, other spiritual practices (as intuited by the director) and, mostly, a lot of talking! It is not counseling or therapy, though it can feel this way when a seeker experiences revelatory “a-ha” moments, as well as the inherent over-lap between self-discovery of the psyche and Self-discovery of the Sacred.    
Spiritual direction varies dependent on the director, so let me share with you a little about who I am and what I offer.  I am a Christian minister ordained in the United Church of Christ (Congregational) church.  As I shared with those I met in “Jouissance” last quarter, while this is my title, it does not remotely speak to the fullness of who I am both as a spiritual seeker and practitioner.  It does, however, give you a bit of an indication of my training in spiritual direction.  
In addition, I believe there are many paths that humans have explored while seeking Divine experiences, and I honor and recognize these varied paths.  I do not steer a person down any one path other than the path of their truth that already lives inside of them.  The image that best fits what I consider my vocation to be is a spiritual mid-wife.  I accompany and tend to the human soul that is seeking to birth more of herself/himself.  I listen (a lot) and question, even prod, when needed.  
I seek to shine a light in shadows, and help a seeker uncover layers that dim one’s own awareness.  I may help shine a light, but you do the digging, and we go at a pace that feels safe to you.  Spiritual direction is not a rescue from one’s shadow, but aids the seeker in be-ing aware of shadow aspects, thus enabling a more conscious life.  Because I tend to be more informal and organic, my work tends to look less like “minister” or even “spiritual director” and more like the following labels that have been attributed to me: spiritual adviser, friend, and (my personal favorite): “Fairy Godmother”!!  I meet with TESC students/faculty/staff on campus or in-town (coffee shops), and though the form and content can be less formal than other spiritual directors, the “work” still gets done.   
If you are interested in supporting your current work in “Awareness” with spiritual direction, and would like to contact me, please do so at: erikalmacs@yahoo.com, or call: 360-970-5340.  I can also give other names/info of people in the area who are spiritual directors. 

